
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Holy Communion 8am 
Common Worship Service in the Side Chapel  

Led by: Helen Shannon 
Philippians 2:1-13 & Matthew 21:23-32 
 
Morning Worship   9.30 & 11.30am 
Informal Services with provision for children and youth - see below  

9.30 Led by: Colin Brookes and Tosin Coker  
11.30 Led by: Colin Brookes and Josh Hill  
Sermon: Henry Kendal 
Resourcing Sunday 1: Giving - tithing and the early church  
Acts 13-20 
 

Evening Worship  7pm 
Informal Celebration-Style Service 

Led by: Colin Brookes and Grace McPhilemy  
Sermon: Henry Kendal 
Resourcing Sunday 1: Giving - tithing and the early church  
Acts 13-20 

Please stand, sit or kneel as you feel 
comfortable. Refreshments are available 
throughout the service from the coffee 
points around the church.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Monday 2 October 
10.00am  Iranian Prayer Meeting - Parish Hall 
 

Tuesday 3 October 
10.30am  English Conversation Class - Parish Hall 
7.00pm  Synergy Bible Study - Pierce Hall 
7.30pm  Alpha - Parish Hall 
 

Wednesday 4 October 
9.30am  Barney’s Toddler Group - Main Hall 
2.15pm  Wednesday Club - Parish Hall 
8.00pm Bible Study, Timothy - Parish Hall 
 

Thursday 5 October 
10.00am  N12 Women - Coffee on the High Road 
10.00am  Barneys Alpha - Pierce Hall 
7.30pm  N12 Community Choir- Parish Hall 
 

Friday 6 October 
9.30am  Barney’s Toddler Group - Main Hall 
 
Saturday 7 October 
10.00am  Who Let The Dads Out - Main Hall 
11.00am Welcome Brunch - Tally Ho pub (upstairs) 
12 noon Men’s Iranian Group - Tubeside Hall 
 
For contact details and full information on groups and activities, 
please check directory/programme card or our website:   
www.stbarnabas.co.uk 
Alternatively, you can pick up flyers at the back of church or get 
more information from the relevant noticeboards around church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deaf?  BSL User?  Welcome!  
We have a level 2 signer at our 9.30am service (Anne  07813 
305036) and a level 6 signer (Becca  07746 438640) at our 
7pm service who would be delighted to help you access our 
service content. Please either text them directly or contact 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk.  
For assistance at our 11.30am, email us and we will organise 
someone for you. 
 

Financial Giving 
To join our giving programme or for more information about our 
budget and finances, please take a copy of our publication 
Running St Bs. This includes bank details and information about 
standing orders and gift aid. www.stbarnabas.co.uk/giving 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Notices & Classified 
If you are looking for accommodation, please see the Notices & 
Classified board in the foyer for up to date adverts.  If you’d like to 
advertise a  
short-term advert or accommodation, please email: 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 

Sunday 1 October 2017 

Welcome to St Barnabas 

Youth  
 
The Sunday Session  11-14 years   
11.15am      Youth Hall 
 
The 5    14-18 years  
5.00pm  Youth Hall 

Children 
 
Tots Church   0-2 years 
9.30am & 11.30am    Pierce Hall 
 
Mini Church    3-5 years 
9.30am & 11.30am    Vestry Hall 
  
Kids Church    Yr 1 - Yr 6  
9.30am & 11.30am    Parish Hall 

If you have not yet been baptised and/or 
confirmed, we have a service of baptism this 
Summer. 

For details of the Living Your Baptism course 
and how to sign up, see overleaf. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

About the Lucas family: Stuart and Pippa live in a large city in Eastern Europe 

with their sons Michael and Toby, where they are believing and working with a team for 

a movement to Christ among their mostly Muslim neighbours. Stuart works in a nearby 

University and Pippa is involved in supporting local believing ladies. Both boys attend 

local schools. 

 

Give thanks for: 

A  good time debriefing and catching up with people in the UK 

Helpful discussion and prayer, leading to the decision to become Team Leaders; and 

the vision they have for the role 

The new doctor and the improvement in Pippa’s foot 

 

Please pray for: 

Grace for the Lucases and the rest of their team as they take on leadership responsibil-

ities 

Smooth and trouble-free renewal of all their residence permits which are about to 

expire 

August in their city can be very hot and draining. Pray for energy and patience in the 

heat when they return! 

 

St Bs  

Mission Partners 

The Lucas Family 

Latest news from Stuart and Pippa:  

 

The Lucases have spent the month of July in the UK with Stuart doing some 

research work at Kew Gardens, and catching up with friends and family.  They 

have all enjoyed the cooler weather and spending time around St Bs.   

When they go back to the field at the beginning of August, they will begin the 

process of taking over the permanent leadership of their team. Before coming 

to the UK and while here they have had encouraging discussions about the 

new role and a growing vision for it as they have prayed about whether to 

become the team leaders. 

 

You may remember Pippa was hospitalised earlier in the year with a very 

serious foot infection. After seeing a new doctor, Pippa is seeing improvement 

Pray for the Lucases: Tear off this slip to pray for the Lucases through the week 

or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support the Lucases: Email carolineburns@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out how 

you can support the Lucases or to receive their newsletters 

Missional  
Community  

Focus 

 

St Barnabas Missional Communities 

 

Our Missional Communities are groups with an outward focus and consist 

of people with like-minded interests meeting in the local community. 

Through Missional Communities, small groups of St Bs members are able 

to experience God’s transforming work in their own lives, while uniting with 

others to have an impact on the world around us. 

  

Homeless Outreach feeds over 60 guests every Sunday, partners with 

Together in Barnet to provide winter shelter and seeks to help meet the 

physical and spiritual needs of some of the most vulnerable men and 

women within our local community.  

 

The Finchley Jam takes place on the third Thursday of each month at 

The Bohemia with sessions led by a house band. There’s opportunity for 

singers, instrumentalists and audience members to get involved, have 

great conversation and generally chill out. 

 

Prison Ministry is a small group of people with an interest in prison 

ministry and a desire to get involved through prayer, letter writing and the 

Angel Tree Christmas Gift project, as well by going into prisons to help with 

restorative justice and evangelism courses for inmates. 

 

Enfield Neighbourhood has a heart to see God bless, heal and 

transform the Enfield area. They meet together twice a month to 

encourage and equip each other through building good relationships with 

neighbours through acts of kindness and local events; praying for God’s 

blessing on the community and engaging in social action.   

 

La Roca want to see lives transformed through the love of Jesus, and 

share the message of Jesus with the Ibero-American community in North 

London.  

 

N12 is formed of a number of activities with a three-fold aim, to reach 

out to the N12 community with the love and message of Jesus Christ, to 

worship God together, and to bless each other in gathering together for 

prayer and encouragement. 

 

Families  is set up with the intentions of supporting one another through 

family life with God’s love. They meet monthly on a Saturday afternoon for 

family events and to pray with one another. 

 

St Barnabas 

Mission Partners 

 

 

About Malcolm and Kerstin Gray: 

The Grays work with WEC International in Thailand where they lead a team of around 

40 missionaries reaching the unreached, mainly in the rural areas, through church 

planting. They live around 5 hours drive north of Bangkok. Their daughter Amy is at 

Grace International School in Chiangmai, three hours from Malcolm and Kerstin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pray for Malcolm and Kerstin: Tear off this slip to pray for the Grays through 

the week or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support Malcolm and Kerstin: Email carolineburns@stbarnabas.co.uk to find 

out how you can support the Grays or to receive their prayer letters 

Latest news from the Grays:  

“After a refreshing six-month home leave, we returned to Thailand in June. 

There has been much to do to catch up on situations and administration while 

we've been away. Two weeks after arriving, we led our annual conference, at 

which Peter Landry and David Farnworth selflessly assisted by overseeing the 

kids/youth programme. Thank you, again St Bs for supporting us by sending 

helpers! Since then, we have travelled around, visiting team members and 

church leaders, trying to get back to speed on various developments while 

we've been away.  

One initiative that started while we were away, is a discipleship training school. 

Emerging leaders will attend for five block days every month for about 9 

months. We're looking forward to seeing what fruit will come of that. Praise the 

Lord that we are currently corresponding with a good number of enquirers and 

welcoming some new missionaries to our team. This is much needed!  

Kerstin has been in pain for a number of years now. In the last 2 weeks, it has 

been quite bad, and it does make it difficult to concentrate on what she needs 

to get on with.”   

Malcolm, 

Kerstin and 

Amy Gray 

Give thanks for: 

 The refreshing time the Grays had as a family in the UK and Sweden 

 Peter Landry and Dave Farnworth doing such a great job with the children and 

youth at the WEC Thailand conference 

 The new enquirers and new missionaries in their team 

 

 

Please pray for: 

St Barnabas 

Mission Partners 

 

 

Pedro and Annu Santos and their sons Daniel and Yonatan live in Tel Aviv, 

Israel. They serve at Beit Immanuel which has a guest house and is home to two 

Messianic congregations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Give thanks for: 

 The three Jewish Brazilian families believing in Jesus and being a witness to the 

rest of their family 

 The opportunities the Santoses have to discuss the Bible and Jesus with  

non-believers 

 For all the prayer and support that the Santos family have 

 

Please pray for: 

 The Holy Spirit to reveal who Jesus is to the husbands in the Brazilian Jewish 

families and to give Pedro and others the words to share with them 

 Yonatan, Gabi and Yochanan - that the truth they heard through conversations 

about the Bible would resonate with them, and that the Holy Spirit would reveal the 

truth of Jesus to them 

Pray for the Santoses: Tear off this slip to pray for Pedro and Annu through the 

week or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support the Santoses: Email wms@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out how you can 

support the Santoses or Beit Immanuel, or to receive their prayer updates 

Latest news from Pedro and Annu: 

God is doing amazing things at Beit Immanuel with people are coming to faith all 
the time. There are three Jewish Brazilian families who have come to faith this 
year, and are growing in their faith. However the husbands have not yet made a 
commitment to Jesus. Pray that they will see the witness of their families and 
come to know Jesus for themselves. 
 
Continue to pray for Yonatan, Gabi and Yochana, who are people the Santos 
family are regularly in touch with but who are not Christians yet, that they will 
continue to have opportunities to talk about and discuss the bible and Jesus with 
them, and that through these conversations they would come to Jesus for salva-
tion. 
 
Pedro writes “We so much appreciate all you do for us. Your love is something we 
cannot take for granted. Thank you so much for your prayers. We also pray for St 
Barnabas and all that you are involved with, especially the big move to Solar 
House.” 

St Barnabas 

Mission Partner 

 
 

Richard Harvey 
 
Richard writes and teaches on what it means to be Jewish and believe in 
Jesus. This involves writing, research, teaching, training, mentoring, 
academic work and evangelism. Today he is sharing his story at ‘Refill’, an 
event in a church in Cambridge aimed at people who are not Christians but 
who are open to the gospel message. In November Richard will be 
travelling to Wittenberg, Germany, where Luther launched the Protestant 
Reformation 500 years ago. He will be meeting with the Mayor and 
presenting his petition of over 8000 signatures to remove the Jew-Pig, an 
offensive anti-semitic sculpture on the wall of Luther’s parish church. His 
book “Luther and the Jews: Putting Right the Lies” has recently been 
published.  
 
 Give thanks for the opportunity to meet the Mayor in Wittenberg  
 
 Please pray that the petition will receive a favourable response with 

the authorities and that both the petition and Richard’s book will be used 
to help Jewish people think about Jesus, despite Luther’s legacy of anti-
semitism. 

 
 

 
Chris and Hannah Scutt  
 
Based in Malawi with YWAM, Chris is on the leadership team of the YWAM 
Base, leads worship, is involved in setting up a school for the local children 
and works in IT consultancy and App development. Hannah supports 
women with their pregnancies and whilst giving birth; and cares for their 2 
children: Caleb (5), whom she also home-schools, and Lily (2). They have 
recently returned to Malawi having had a great break in the UK, catching 
up with friends, family and churches. A team from the Base recently 
returned from an outreach in a village where they trained pastors, saw 
many healings and where people were desperate to hear about God. Next 
month they will be travelling by road to South Africa to a YWAM 
conference, where Chris will show his Bible Distributor App with the aim of 
‘Ending Bible Poverty’.  
 
 Give thanks for the wonderful time in the UK and  
 
 Pray for provision and protection for the 8000 mile round trip to 

South Africa, with no issues with borders and police. 
 
 

Pray for the Scutts and Richard: Tear off this slip to pray for them through the 

week or pick up a prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support the Scutts and Richard: Email bethstone@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out 

how you can support the Scutts and Richard or to receive their newsletters. 

 
 
 
About Malcolm and Kerstin Gray: 
The Grays work with WEC International in Thailand where they lead a team of around 
40 missionaries reaching the unreached, mainly in the rural areas, through church 
planting. They live around 5 hours’ drive north of Bangkok. Their daughter, Amy, is at 
school in Chiangmai, three hours’ drive from Malcolm and Kerstin. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Give thanks: 

 That people are hearing about Jesus and coming to faith, that churches are being 
planted and are in various stages of growth 

 For the times the Grays have seen God’s guidance really clearly, and that God has 
given them faith to hold on to His promises at other times 

 That Amy is doing well and seems very settled, and that God has provided for her 
tuition and hostel fees for this whole school year 

 
 Please pray: 

 That even more churches will be planted, that national leaders are raised up, and   
that the (usually small) congregations find ways of supporting them 

 That God will guide other WEC families in Thailand in trying to find a solution 
regarding their children’s education 

 That Malcolm and Kerstin will be able to connect and support Amy from afar, will 
have joy in their work, good quality rest, and that they will give their burdens to God 

 

Latest news from the Grays:  

Malcolm and Kerstin continue to lead WEC Thailand. Their work 
includes providing leadership and guidance for; families and 
individuals; in various WEC teams; for national leaders; in different 
board situations; for support and structure of WEC Thailand; for 
missionary children’s education, etc.  
They are travelling a lot in September and October. Kerstin wrote 
that a 300km journey seems like a short trip up the road!  
Their daughter, Amy, started back at school in mid-August. She 
lives during term time with other teenagers in the WEC hostel for 
missionary children in Chiangmai. She has signed up for the 
school’s volleyball team, and will be playing in a tournament in Hong 
King in October. Malcolm and Kerstin are also in Chiangmai at 
present, as Malcolm is attending meetings of one of the boards he is 
a member of.  
After a year of national mourning, the cremation of the former King 
of Thailand takes place at the end of October. This will be a large 
event over several days, with many of the population travelling to 
attend. 

Pray for Malcolm and Kerstin: Tear off this slip to pray for the Grays through 

the week or pick up their prayer postcard from the World Mission Support board 

Support Malcolm and Kerstin: Email bethstone@stbarnabas.co.uk to find out 

how you can support the Grays or to receive their prayer letters 

St Barnabas 

Mission Associates 

personal visits with Jewish people, going on the streets with Gospel tracts, teaching 

group Bible studies and teaching in churches about the Jewish roots of the faith. They 

recently had High Holidays, Jewish New Year and Day of Atonement services which 

were attended by unsaved Jewish people who heard the Gospel, and one of them 

prayed to receive the Lord on Rosh Hashana. They are currently on a trip to the UK to 

reconnect with old and new friends and to share about their ministry through personal 

contact and speaking engagements. 

 

Give thanks for: 

 Hannah, a Jewish woman who prayed with Rahel about 4 years ago, who went away 
from the Lord, but has just recommitted her life to the Lord; 

 Saul, an unsaved man who came into the shop on Rosh Hashana, who is open and 
willing to meet again to study the Bible 

Please pray for: 

 The Jewish people Mark and Rahel meet with to share that Jesus is the Messiah – 
that they will come to know Jesus personally 

 Both Mark’s mother Flora and Rahel’s mother, Iliana, that they will enjoy good health 
 
 

together and to see young people expressing the full potential God has given them. 

One of the main highlights over the past year has been the expansion of the team with 

Matt and Kate joining them and who are from the local area. This means the work on 

the ground has been extended, which has been amazing! They now run weekly girls’ 

and boys’ groups, a monthly Bible study for young people, bi-monthly open mic nights, 

employability workshops, a community cafe and a football project. They have had the 

opportunity to pray with some of the local people at their open mic nights. 

Give thanks for:  

 The people from other faiths and no faith at all who are engaging in the monthly 
young people’s Bible study and hearing about Jesus                  

 Plaistow Christian Fellowship and the support they have been to Bianca on a daily 
basis 

Please pray for: 

 Emma, a team member who has been unwell as she slowly starts to reengage with 
things               

 The churches in the local community as they pray and deal with the increased acid 
attacks, stabbings and shootings in the area 

 

 

Pray for the Landrums and Bianca: Tear off this slip to pray through the week 

Support the Landrums and Bianca: Email bethstone@stbarnabas.co.uk to find 

out how you can support the Landrums and Bianca, or to receive their newsletters 

Mark & Rahel Landrum work with Jews 

for Jesus in Sydney, Australia, where 

they enjoy ministering the truth and love of 

Jesus with Jewish people in Sydney and 

other places where they travel, through 

Mark & Rahel Landrum 

Bianca Parish 

Bianca Parish heads up Eden Plaistow, 

part of Eden-Network. Eden is a network of 

teams living and working long-term on 

deprived estates, building deep and open 

friendships with their neighbours, sharing their 

lives and God’s love to bring the community  

mailto:theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk


 
 
 

 
 

We hope and pray that you will encounter God and make good friends 
here. If you need any help finding out how life works at St Bs, please 
speak to our Hospitality Team or visit The Arch at the back of church. 

 
Vicar Associate Vicar 
Revd Henry Kendal  Revd Colin Brookes 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
How to contact us 
For information and contact details for members of the staff team and 
others, please refer to the Autumn Programme which is available from 
the Arch. Our website is also a very good source of information.  
 
 
 
 

We encourage all members of St Bs to be in a Missional Community 
(MC) and a 2-4 Group. For more information go to the Missional 
Communities noticeboard or:  
www.stbarnabas.co.uk/missionalcommunities  
The Office  020 8343 5770 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 
 
 
 
 

 
Car Needed 
Do you have a spare car that you could loan to Kerry Stillman (one of our 
Mission Partners) from the end of October until the beginning of January, 
for some or all of this time? If so please contact Kerry on: 07572 895175 
 

CVM Men’s Event – free tickets! 
Colin has 2 tickets for a CVM Men’s Night in Tonbridge going free.  
For more details email: colinbrookes@stbarnabas.co.uk  

 
 
 
Welcome Brunch  
Saturday 7 October   11am   Tally Ho pub (upstairs) 
Are you new (or new-ish) and want to get to know more people at St Bs? 
Our welcome brunches are a great opportunity to meet other newcomers 
and members of staff. Contact the office to let us know you are coming: 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk  
 

Sunday Lunch at Thai & Co.  
Sunday 15 October   after the 11.30 service 
Come and join us for lunch, and take time to chat and get to know more 
people over some delicious Thai food. Contact the office to let us know 
you are coming: 
theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk  

 

St Barnabas Church  
Holden Road, Woodside Park, 
London, N12 7DN 
 
Office Details  
Open: Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm 
Tel: 020 8343 5770 
Email: theoffice@stbarnabas.co.uk 

 

 
 
 

For Emergencies Only 
Outside office hours, contact: 
07816 768616 
 
Registered in England and Wales 
Charity Number 1131412 
www.stbarnabas.co.uk 
    StBsNorthLondon  
    @StBsNL 
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Afternoon with the Landrums 
Today   5pm   Parish Hall 
Come along to be inspired and encouraged as Mark and Rahel Landrum 
share about their ministry in Australia with Jews for Jesus.  
 

Alpha 
Every Tuesday until 12 December   7.30pm 
Exploring Faith? The Alpha Course started last week and it’s not too late if 
you’d like to come along or to invite a friend. Just contact Chris for more 

details or fill in an Alpha invitation in The Arch and come along. 
Chris Alexander 
chrisalexander@stbarnabas.co.uk 
 

Movement Day 
6-7 October   Methodist Central Hall, Westminster 
Movement Day is a two day event where leaders from churches and those 
working in business, arts, health, politics, local government, media, 
education and more unite together with an aim to see the physical, social 
and spiritual transformation of our towns and cities.   
http://www.movementday.co.uk/ 
 

Who Let the Dads Out? 
Saturday 7 October   10-11.30am   Main Hall  
Parent & Toddler event for Dads/male carers with kids aged 0-4 years. Lots 
of fun with toys, craft, didi cars plus breakfast, tea & coffee. All for free!  
Great opportunity to invite your friends and neighbours. 
Church Office  020 8343 5770 or email Jonathan:   
wltdo.stbsnl@gmail.com 
 

Central Prayer Meeting 
Wednesday 11 October   8pm   Main Hall 
Henry and Colin invite everyone to the termly Central Prayer Meeting. We 
will be worshipping and praying for the life and ministry of St Bs and 
beyond. This is very important for the life of the church and everyone who 
is a part of St Bs is encouraged to make attending this event a priority. 
There is great power in corporate prayer so come with expectation!  
 

Eden East Finchley Launch 
Sunday 15 October   5pm   
The Green Man Community Centre, N2 9BA 
You are invited to the launch of Eden East Finchley with the Bishop of 
Edmonton & Sam Ward, National Director of Eden. 
Contact Jamie Fletcher for more details: 
Jamie.fletcher@eden-network.org 
 

Family Movie Night 
Friday 20 October   6pm   Parish Hall 
Hosted by the families MC, Join us for some free family fun with popcorn as 
we watch Sing! For more information contact Becky. 
Becky Townley  020 8343 5770 
beckytownley@stbarnabas.co.uk 
 

Synergy Brunch 
Saturday 21 October   10am   Parish Hall 
All 18-30s welcome 
A bring and share brunch for the young adults at St Bs with a discussion on 
‘how do we pace ourselves?’. 
 

Worship Night 

Saturday 21 October   7pm   Main Hall 
Join us at St Bs for a night of creative and sung worship. An extended 
amount of time to enjoy God’s presence. All welcome. 
Andy Yeates 
andyyeates@stbarnabas.co.uk 

What’s On 

http://www.stbarnabas.co.uk/missionalcommunities
mailto:samwhittington@stbarnabas.co.uk

